KENN CENTRE MANAGEMENT COMMITTEE

Minutes of a meeting held Thursday 11th February 2016 at 7.30 pm
	NO
	MINUTES
	ACTION

	1. 
	Attending: Peter Vickery (Chair), Elizabeth Harman (Treasurer), Peter Phillips, Simon Preece,  Jackie Sands, Sue Westwood, Neil Woodward.
Apologies:  David Linnell, Howard Milton
Prior to the commencement of the meeting, PV informed the meeting that Ruth Bradford would no longer be attending Management Committee meetings as the representative of the Isca Allemanders ASD Club. The new representative will be David Linnell.

	

	2.
	The minutes of the Meetings held on the 17th December 2015 were agreed by the Committee and signed by the Chairman as a true record.  
	

	3.
	Matters Arising
Playbox Lease: 3(a) PV  confirmed he had completed a site plan for the Solicitor and a draft lease was expected soon.
	

	4.
	Correspondence
(a) PV reported that there had been a number of emails and telephone calls, from Tessa Whittingslow, who runs one of the pilates sessions at the Centre. These communications concerned a series of double bookings for the Milford room. In total, 10 evenings were affected. However, NW confirmed that he had sorted 7 of these and was working on the remaining 3.
By her own admission, Tessa had been extremely rude to NW and PV had written to her to express his disappointment over this and to state the Committee’s expectation that there would be no repeat of this behavior toward one of the Centre’s volunteer members.

This matter has brought into focus the matter of the current charge for the Milford room, for these sessions, which will be dealt with later in these minutes.


	

	5.


	 Treasurer’s Report
The Treasurer reported as follows;

(a) For the period ended 1st January 2016, income stood at £29,626, with expenditure at £27,036, giving an operating surplus of £2,589.
These are the final figures for the Centre’s financial year 2015/16
PP moved a vote of thanks for EH for her excellent management of the Centre’s financial arrangements during the year.
(b) 1. EH reminded the Committee that we still require an auditor for the accounts, which should be audited before the AGM.
2. It was agreed that there would be no charge for the hire of the Centre for the forthcoming Defibrillator course.

3. It was noted that the Tuesday pilates group was slow in paying its room hire fees (NB. Not the Pilates group as in 4a above). It was suggested that the organiser should be billed monthly rather than quarterly.
	ALL

	6
	Fire, Health and Safety
(a) Accident Book – There have been no entries since the previous meeting.
	

	7
	Upkeep of the Hall

(a) Decoration, Maintenance and Repairs - As agreed at the previous meeting, PV, PP and SP carried out a full inspection of the Centre with a view to compiling a plan for the coming year. A full list of tasks (attached) was circulated at the meeting. PV asked members to consider if any of these tasks could be completed by volunteers. In the meantime he would approach Ben Stretton regarding the more major redecorating tasks.
(b) Hire Rates – Further to discussions at the previous two meetings, it was agreed to raise the lower (locals) hire rate to £12.50 per hour. It was noted that this is the first increase to this rate since the new Centre opened.
Currently, the Thursday night pilates group organiser pays £10 an hour and collects approx. £125 per session This is clearly a commercial activity but is charged at locals rates. In addition, the Art in Kenn and Kennford group organiser pays £10 per session which is less than the locals rate.
It was agreed to introduce a concessionary rate to be applied to these commercial hirers who were providing a service for a predominately local audience. These rates would sit between the full commercial rate and the reduced locals rate and would be set by the Committee on an ad hoc basis.
The new rates will operate from the 1st April 2016.
	ALL


	8
	General Reports

(a) Capital Schemes – PV confirmed that the scheme to alter the lighting system had been completed but, as EH pointed out, there was no provision to black out the Norman Family room for presentations. PV agreed to contact Alpha Vae to rectify this.
(b) Policies – PV informed the Committee that the Centre 13 management policies, each of which should be reviewed annually. These policies were adopted before the Centre commenced operations and were probably required for the Community Centres Charter Mark which the Management Committee had subsequently agreed not to adopt. After a discussion it was agreed that a number of the policies were not relevant to the operation of the Centre and it was further agreed to dispense with the policies for Equal Opportunities, Fundraising, Complaints, IT and Smoking. 
(c) Website – There was nothing additional to report.
	PV


	9

	Any Other Business
(a) EH asked if the Centre still had a data projector. The projector was found and EH agreed to endeavour to discover if it was still fit for purpose.
	EH

	10
	Date of Next Meeting
Thursday 7th April  2016, at the Kenn Centre
	All


Signed: __________________________________________                                                    Date: ____________________

